VILLAGE OF NORWOOD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN REGULAR SESSION February 8, 2024

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session at the Norwood Town Hall on Thursday, February 8, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Becky Bellue presiding. Aldermen David Jett and Tyler Glascock were present. Alderman Kimmi Sellers was absent.

All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.

A motion was made by Ald. Jett and seconded by Ald. Glascock approving the minutes from the January meetings.

A motion was made by Ald. Jett and was seconded by Ald. Glascock approving the financial statement from January, as well as payment of the new bills for February.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Police Report Chief Kenny Stewart was unable to attend the meeting, but the police report was reviewed.
- 2. Fire Report No report given.
- 3. Gas Report No report given.
- 4. Maintenance Report Kohnke Rogillio gave the monthly report. They've fixed a couple of leaks this month and the valve project has been completed. Mayor Bellue stated that we had money left over from the Pennington Grant and were going to try to get a pickup truck and a UTV with the remaining funds.
- 5. Clerk's Report Jennie Jelks reported that the Mid-Winter Conference is February 27-28, 2024 in Marksville.

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Ald. Glascock and seconded by Ald. Jett.

Rebecca G. Bellue

Mayor

lennifer R. Jelks

Town Clerk